THE RAPID NEWS

RAPID RUN MIDDLE SCHOOL



September 10, 2018

Schedule of Events Week of September 10, 2018

<u>Monday</u>

Bully Busters 2:15-2:45pm Media Ctr.

Tuesday

Wednesday

Band Rehearsal @ OHHS 7:00-9:00pm

Thursday

Language Club 2:15-3:00pm LGI
Cheer Team 3:00-5:00pm LGI
8th Grade Washington DC Trip
Meeting – 7:30-8:30pm Auditorium
PTA Meeting – 7:00-8:00pm LGI

Friday

Band Performance @ OHHS 6:00-8:00pm

<u>Cafeteria Hot Line Specials</u> <u>Week of September 10, 2018</u> Monday

3-Way Chili Spaghetti \$2.25 Chili Cheese Fries \$2.50

Tuesday

Loaded Baked Potato \$2.25 Bacon Cheeseburger \$2.25

Wednesday

Home Style Chicken Sandwich \$2.50 Chicken Nugget Meal \$2.25

Thursday

Taco Salad \$2.50 Dorito Walking Taco \$2.25

Friday

Chicken Tender Basket \$3.00 Fish Sandwich \$1.75

Student announcements are shown every day in their first class. If you would like to see the announcements, you can access them online at:

RRMS Daily Announcements

7th Grade Team Website Links:

Expedition Pathfinders

EMA Form

If you have not completed your child's online emergency medical form go to please visit www.ohlsd.org/portal/parents and click EMA Form. It is very important that we have this information on file. Students may not participate in field trips, outings or extracurricular activities if this form is not complete. We still have 220 students without completed EMAs!
Please complete this form ASAP





RRMS SPIRITWEAR

Order Deadline is September 23rd

All orders must be received by end of day
September 23rd. Orders will be delivered by the middle of
October.

http://rapidrun.undergroundsportsshop.com

At Rapid Run Middle School, we strive to create a positive learning environment for all students. In the next several weeks, we are offering a group for students to improve upon or enhance existing skills and qualities related to study skills and organization. If you are interested in having your student participate or you would like more information, please contact Ms. Sexton (sexton_c@ohlsd.org, 467-3164)

Early Dismissals — Occasionally, a student will need to be dismissed early for appointments. If your Student needs to leave school early, please have your child bring a note to the office in the morning. We can then give them a pass to be in the office waiting for you when you need them.

The Rapid News is a publication of Rapid Run Middle School. Please do not reply to this email. If you have any questions concerning any information in this newsletter, please call Rapid Run Middle School at 467-0300.



Destination Imagination

DI is ramping up for the 2018-19 school year!

DI is a fun, team-based club where students creatively solve complex problems. Teams (2-7 people) will begin working in October to prepare for a competition on March 2nd. At the competition, the team will present their creative solution to their chosen challenge through a demonstration or skit.

ANYONE can participate! Teams will meet weekly to develop their solution and will be able to enhance needed skills on two Saturdays (carpentry, costume design, mechanics, etc.)

Parents can get involved by being a team manger (to supervise only- the whole process is kid driven!).

DI Information Night: Sept. 11 (7:00PM) at Oakdale, MPR

RAMstars of the Month!!~September

These students have demonstrated high expectations of themselves in ALL areas of their lives! We are so proud that they are part of our school! Congratulations!

- Trailblazer Team
- Ben Staper
- Pacesetter Team
 Anna Linnenberg
- Expedition Team
 - o Leah Beck
- Pathfinder Team
 Brayden Hall
- 8th grade
 - Eric Schaumloffel
 - o Waya Temple

- Mrs. Rady's Class
- Jose VazquesMs. Cohill's Class
- o Cody Roberts
- Music/Choir
- Kellee Shay
 Band/Orchestra
 - O Caroline Arend

Youth for Understanding, one of the world's oldest high school exchange student programs is looking for host families for students from 70 countries and high school students who want to experience life in one of our 40 study abroad countries. Please visit our website at YFUUSA.org or email Amanda Mascarenhas at amascarenhas@yfu.org

From the Nurse:

We are starting to see cases of head lice.

We suggest you check your child's hair daily for lice or nits (eggs).



In checking for lice and nits, particular attention should be paid to the hair shaft near the scalp, the back of the neck and behind the ears. Head lice are gray-brown parasites about the size of a typewritten comma that deposit their eggs (nits) with a sticky substance to the hair shaft near the scalp. A louse nit can live up to 10 days off the human host.

People get head lice from direct contact with others who are infested, wearing infested clothing, using infested combs and brushes, lying on infested carpets and beds, and from resting the head against upholstered furniture formerly used by infected persons. Head lice DO NOT fly, but are highly transmittable.

Cooperation between the parents and school is most essential to keep this problem to a minimum. Please check your child's hair weekly for early detection.

Remember, head lice can happen to anyone. There is no shame in having lice.

If you find that your child does have lice and /or nits, please keep your child home and notify the school immediately. Please call the School Nurse for any questions or go to our school website @

Lice Link to OHLSD Website

DELSHIRE DANCE PROGRAM:

Delshire PTA is sponsoring the Delshire Dance program this school year. Open to ALL. There is a middle school class and boys hip hop class among the many classes. Check out all the classes offered on the forms attached here. In person signups are Friday, Aug 31 6-8pm at Delshire or you can complete the form & payment and return it to Rapid Run Middle School.

Classes start the week of Sept 10th.

Delshire Dance Registration Form

As many of you know, Oak Hills Bands has been a great pillar of our community for decades. Its traditions combined with the immense hard work of our wonderful students, former and current, has spurred great growth in our program over the past few years, and we will be working diligently to see that growth continue in the coming years. Many exciting things are on the horizon!

With a growing band program comes the need for a variety of equipment and instrument purchases, some small, some major. In the past, many of these items have been made possible by our band boosters, school and district, combined with several fantastic individuals who have gone above and beyond to help our program reach new heights. For that we are grateful!

We now need the support of our band family, alumni, community, and performing arts enthusiasts more than ever.

The Oak Hills Band Association and the OHHS Band Staff have set forth a goal to raise **\$60,000** to replace our marching bands' sousaphones (marching tubas), several of which date back to 1974. Please join OHBA and the fantastic students of Oak Hills Bands in helping us make this dream a reality!

At tomorrow night's OHHS home football game, OHBA will be kicking off our sousaphone fundraising campaign. There will be tables setup near the home concession stands with several games, prizes to be won, spiritwear items for sale, donation buckets, and info available on how you can help. All proceeds will go towards the future purchase of these instruments. Please spread the word to your family, friends, and fellow Oak Hills supporters, so we can continue to see this band program reach new levels in the coming years!

WANT TO HELP RIGHT NOW??

Make a tax-deductible donation via PayPal on OHBA's website! http://www.oakhillsbandassociation.org/donate ANY amount helps!

Thank you, and we look forward to seeing many of you tomorrow evening! GO HIGHLANDERS!



Fairfield City School District presents Mental Health Series Part II: Anxiety & Depression

A program for all parents and adults who work with youth in Butler County and surrounding communities

September 13, 2018

Fairfield Freshman School 8790 N. Gilmore Road * Fairfield, Ohio

6:00 - 7:00 pm: FREE dinner & Provider Fair

7:00 - 8:30 pm: Program

KEYNOTE SPEAKER: Dr. Melissa Jensen, PhD, Behavioral Health Consultant, Mercy Hospital

Social Worker/Counselor CEUs are provided by the Butler County
Educational Service Center and approved and awarded by the State of
Ohio Counselors and Social Worker Board. Approvals RSX050901 and
RCX05051001. 1.5 contact hours provided to Educators. To Register for
CEUs, please go to https://goo.gl/hdJwFg

A simple way to keep the kids in our community safe.



Over 800 kids spend a fun, but safe night after the prom every spring. We want this event to continue for years to come to keep future OH students safe as well. If you are currently linked to After Prom you no longer need to re-enroll. Thank you for helping this cause. If you have not linked your card, please consider doing so.

Go to www.krogercommunityrewards.com

Click on "Enroll" your Plus Card.

Once enrolled, click MY ACCOUNT, and choose the bottom bar - COMMUNITY REWARDS.

Enter the number 80549.

That's it!

nat s it

**

Your support is so needed, effects so many, and is greatly appreciated,

<u>Please spread the word!</u>

<u>Thank you.</u>

Questions? Contact: Kelli Wagner, wagner_k@ohlsd.org

OHHS PTA After Prom Gift Card Chair and grateful mom of one of those students who came home safely thanks to After Prom.

A simple way to keep the kids in our community safe.



Over 800 kids spend a fun, but safe night after the prom every spring. We want this event to continue for years to come to keep future OH students safe as well. Thank you for helping this cause. If you have not linked your Remke rewards card, please consider doing so.

Community Program: Caring Neighbor

It pays to shop at a local business in your community.

With our Caring Neighbor program, sign-up and we will donate up to 2% to your favorite community non-profit for every purchase made when you use your Remke Rewards card.

Here's How!

- Sign in to your account
- . Go to My Account in the top right corner of the page
- Choose OAK HILLS HIGH SCHOOL PTA AFTER PROM

Your support is so needed, effects so many, and is greatly appreciated,

<u>Please spread the word!</u>

Thank you.

Questions? Contact: Kelli Wagner, wagner_k@ohlsd.org

OHHS PTA After Prom Gift Card Chair and grateful mom of one of those students who came

home safely thanks to After Prom.